
United States Department of the Interior 
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY 

Washington, DC 20240 

MAY 1 4 2025 

Dear Tribal Leader: 

Due to the high level of interest that Indian Affairs (IA) has received in these upcoming Tribal 
consultations, IA is adding an in-person Tribal consultation session to be held on June 12, 2025, 
from 10:00 a.m. to 3 :30 p.m. in Bismarck, ND, at the following location: 

United Tribes Technical College 
Multi-Purpose Room 
3315 University Drive 
Bismarck, ND 58504 

Additionally, there is free parking across the campus, and visitors can park in any unmarked 
spot. 

If you have any questions, please contact Oliver Whaley, Director, Office of Regulatory Affairs 
and Collaborative Action, by phone at (202) 738-6065 or oliver.whaley@bia.gov. 

We look forward to your participation in this additional Tribal consultation session. 

Sincerely, 

Senior Advisor to the Secretary of the Interior 
Exercising the delegated authority of the 

Assistant Secretary - Indian Affairs 




